
The Hon Jerrold Cripps QC 
Chairperson 
Sentencing Council 
GPO Box 6 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

Dear Mr Cripps 

Proposal to introduce standard non-parole periods for dangerous driving 
offences 

Thank you for your letter of 5 August 2010 inviting a submission in relation to the 
above proposal. 

Legal Aid NSW does not support the introduction of standard non-parole periods 
(SNPPs) for dangerous driving offences for a number of reasons. 

Firstly, the graduated nature of dangerous driving offences makes them unsuitable 
for the SNPP scheme. There is currently a hierarchy of legislated driving offences 
within the Crimes Act 1900 concerned with the infliction of death or serious injury. 
The offences range from negligent driving causing grievous bodily harm, through the 
dangerous driving offences set out in s 52A (which are themselves graduated in a 
way that takes into account circumstances of aggravation), to manslaughter by gross 
criminal negligence. 

The inclusion of some or all of the dangerous driving offences in the SNPP scheme 
would create a tension in the sentencing process between the factors that need to be 
taken into account in accordance with the graduations of the Crimes Act, and those 
that must be considered in accordance with the SNPP scheme. 

Secondly, within each graduated offence, the circumstances in which the offence is 
committed and the level of objective seriousness involved can vary greatly. For 
example, one dangerous driving offence might involve the momentary inattention of 
the driver, while another might involve a driver who brazenly puts a number of lives at 
risk. As with manslaughter, another offence involving a wide range of conduct, it is 
not possible to describe a "typical" or "middle of the range" offence. 

Thirdly, given the success of the Jurisic and Whyte guideline judgements in bringing 
a greater measure of consistency to sentencing for dangerous driving offences, a 
SNPP for dangerous driving offences is unnecessary. Since Jurisic and Whyte were 
handed down, the use and length of full-time custodial sentences for dangerous 
driving offences has also increased and the use of other forms of penalties, such as 
bonds, community service orders and periodic detention, has decreased. 
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Fourthly, the introduction of a SNPP for an offence to which a guideline judgment 
already applies would make for an unnecessarily complex sentencing process. The 
Whyte judgment requires a number of aggravating factors specific to dangerous 
driving offences to be taken into account by the court; for example, how fast the 
offender was driving, whether the offender was driving erratically or aggressively, 
whether the offender was sleep-deprived and, if so, to what degree, and whether the 
offender was escaping a police pursuit. Furthermore, the judgment nominates the 
starting point of appropriate sentences; namely that in a typical case where the 
offender's moral culpability is high, a full-time custodial head sentence of less than 
three years (in the case of death) and two years (in the case of grievous bodily harm) 
would not generally be appropriate. 

Requiring a court to take into account the complex considerations required under the 
SNPP scheme in addition to those considerations already set out in the guideline 
judgment, and to consider an additional sentencing reference point, would add an 
unwieldy level of complexity to an already complex sentencing process. 

Legal Aid NSW is grateful for the extension of time granted to provide this 
submission. If you wish to discuss any aspect of this submission please contact Erin 
Gough on (02) 9219 5859 or via email at Erin.Gough@legalaid.nsw.gov.au. 

Alan Kirkland 
Chief Executive Officer 

1 5 SEP 2010 




